Custer County Library Board
Minutes
October 8, 2014




      

    Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, September 10th at 1:00 p.m. in the library.  Members in attendance at the beginning of the meeting were Amy Kirk, Mickey Schlecht, Marlene Tucker and Bill Schreier with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· September 10th Board Minutes – Mickey made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The checking account as of 9/30/14 has a balance of $14,725.02, of which $110.92 is reserved for Hermosa and $853.50 is otherwise reserved.  
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

September spreadsheet:  $51,264.35 Balance; 72.15% Expended
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for August.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.  
· Foundation Update

· Budget Update

· One Book SD Book Discussion

· Accreditation Application

· State Library Site Visit

· SDLA Conference (oral report)

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Trustee Training Academy
Part 5 of the Trustee Training Academy Series (Advocating for the Library)was shown at the close of the meeting.  Diane, Mickey, Amy, Marlene, and Doris Ann stayed for the training.  Bill had completed the session independently. 
· Distribution and Adoption of Revised Bylaws
A draft of the revised by-laws adding directions for proper trustee behavior and how to remove a trustee were distributed via e-mail in September.  The board revised a couple of phrases in the draft.  In the first sentence of paragraph two of page two of the draft, the phrase “by a recommendation by a simple majority of the board” was changed to “as follows.”  In sentence five of the same paragraph, the word “will” was changed to “may”.   Marlene made a motion to adopt the Revised By-laws as amended.  Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously. 
· Marketing Plan Distribution
 Doris Ann provided a hard copy of the Marketing Plan to be included in the trustee binders.
NEW BUSINESS: 
The board had no new business to attend to, but did have a discussion of how Microsoft’s plan to release a new version of Windows every year would affect the library and its budget.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· Facebook Class at Senior Center – October 9th at 1:30 p.m.
· Fall Book Sale – November 5-7, 2014
· Book Signing with Cheryl Smith – November 21st at 11:00 a.m.
· Black Hills Area Librarian and Trustee Training – November 21st 
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   November 12th at 1:00 p.m.  
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
